
Laurel Avenue Community Primary School 

Dear Parents, Carers and Grandparents, 

I hope you all had a lovely Christmas break. 

Here we are again in another lockdown. If you find yourself in a situation 

where you are in need of food, please do not hesitate to contact me on 

07796288696 and I will contact the food bank and get you an e-voucher 

number so you can go and get some food. 

If you are unfortunately in the position of being diagnosed with Covid-19 and 

are having to isolate with no one to buy and deliver food for you, you can 

contact Durham Covid Hub on 03000260260. Press option 1. 

I am around during lockdown, so if you have any worries or concerns, please 

do not hesitate to contact me on 07796288696 and I will see if I can help. If 

not I will do my best to find out who can. 

Other Phone numbers which may be of use: 

Universal Credit helpline: 08003285644 

Working Families Advice Line: 03000120312 

Tax Credit Helpline: 03453003900 

Pension Service Helpline: 08007310469 

Winter fuel Payment: 08007310160 

Drug and Alcohol Services County Durham: 03000266666 

Citizens Advice Durham Debt Team: 0300323 2000 Monday to Friday 9am – 4pm 

Citizen’s Advice County Durham: 0300 330 9027 

Harbour – Working for safe communities - Abuse/Violence: 03000202525 

 

Go gently and stay well. 

 

Lily Morris 

Positive Futures Advisor 


